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Term 3 Week  10 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

  

I hope you are all well during this time. It’s 

amazing to think that looking back to the 

end of term 2, we were heading into a 

normal school holiday period, and then 

very quickly that changed to a lockdown. 

During that time, I think we all thought and 

hoped it wouldn’t be for too long – that 

changed very quickly again and now 

unbelievably here we are 12 weeks on 

and still in the same position.  

 

We understand how difficult it has been 

for families working from home, 

connecting to devices, sharing devices, 

becoming the teacher, scheduling school 

around home and work life whilst 

balancing the challenges of being in 

lockdown for such a long period of time. 

We realise that not everything has been 

able to be completed but are 

appreciative of everyone doing the best 

that they could. 

 

On behalf of the staff and students of 

Bargo Public School, thank you for your 

continued support and hard work this term 

during remote learning and while stay out 

home orders have been in place.  

 

Teaching is very personal, it’s about 

relationships and normally these are 

developed face to face. It has been hard 

having our students at such distance. 

Being so distant has had its challenges for 

our staff, however they have been 

tremendous, and I feel so privileged to 

have seen them rise to the challenge and 

very fortunate that they work at Bargo PS. 

The staff have appreciated your messages 

of support, it has provided them with the 

confidence and reassurance to know they 

are doing the right thing and helps them 

to continue to ensure that all children 

learn. 

 

While we haven’t been at school, we 

have enjoyed seeing the students work 

differently, through the remote learning 
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Students will return to face-to-face 
learning with NSW Health-approved 
COVID-safe settings on school sites in 
the following order: 
From 25 October 2021 – Kindergarten, 
Year 1 and 12 
From 1 November 2021 – Years 2, 6 
and 11 
From 8 November 2021 – Years 3, 4, 5, 
7, 8, 9 and 10. 
We will be providing further advice as 
we develop our plan for a staged re-
turn. 



platform. Out of adversity comes success 

and triumph, and while we haven’t been 

on site for traditional learning in it’s sense 

we have enjoyed seeing the creative 

ways that students have learnt and the 

type of work they have uploaded. They 

have acquired new skills in learning 

digitally, new ways to submit work, design 

and be creative, not to mention the vast 

range of technology-based skills 

acquired. Then there are the social-

emotional skills, some that we teach 

through our You Can Do It program have 

never been more relevant -persistence, 

resilience and organisation. Lifelong 

attributes needed for the future. Well 

done to all our students. All students 

should receive a small surprise in the mail 

during the holidays, a reward from me for 

their excellent efforts this term. 

 

Thank you again to those families who 

were able to complete our home learning 

survey. It was great to have so many 

families contribute and provide feedback 

about their experience. We were 

encouraged by some very positive 

responses to the type of learning being 

provided, access to devices and digital 

platforms, school support and 

communication. An area that we acted 

on quickly was the positive response to 

the catch-up day and how families have 

found this beneficial, while also archiving 

work so the display of unfinished tasks 

doesn’t continually accumulate. An area 

of common comment was about 

providing Zoom lessons for students. The 

one unit of work requirement provided to 

all students, together with the low 

numbers of students being able to access 

devices consistently makes this a very 

difficult expectation and can put students 

and families at a disadvantage if they 

can’t access the Zoom teaching. We 

have taken on board being able to 

provide more explicit instruction in our 

lessons to try to accommodate this. 

 

Thank you again for your work, your 

understanding, and your support this term. 

Please ensure you enjoy a break from 

remote learning, hopefully getting outside 

with your children to enjoy the fresh air, 

sunshine and enjoy each other’s 

company away from school-based 

learning. We will need this break as when 

we return to begin Term 4, the remote 

learning structure we are in now will 

continue. Refresh, rejuvenate, reenergise. 

 

Finally, if you haven’t seen it already here 

is our staff message to all our students: 

 

https://youtu.be/lR_i1noD1O4 

 

Take care, stay healthy. 

 

Mr B Green 

https://youtu.be/lR_i1noD1O4


Term 4 
School will resume on Tuesday 5th October. All students will return to school under the 
remote learning format that we have implemented during Term 3. This will continue 
for all grades for the first 3 weeks and then grades will be phased in to return if we re-
turn at level 3 plus. See below for further clarification. 
 
 In response to the announcements made about the return to school roadmap by the 
Premier on Friday 27 August 2021, students will return to face-to-face learning either 
through a ‘staged return’ or ‘full return’, depending on NSW Health conditions in their 
area. 
 
Very Important/Please Note: The return to school roadmap is subject to change de-
pending on new information expected through the Public Health Order and addition-
al advice from NSW Health. You can stay up to date with the most recent advice on 
our Advice for families page. 
Below is a summary of the levels and settings that the Department of Education is us-
ing to manage school sites during the COVID-19 pandemic. There is an infographic at 
the end of this information. 
 
Level 4 - Local Government Areas of concern 
Currently we are at Level 4 restrictions for Bargo PS and are included in the Greater 
Sydney area.  
 
Identified Local Government Areas (LGAs) and suburbs of concern operating un-
der Level 4 plus restrictions will continue learning from home until we are advised 
otherwise by NSW Health. 
Staged return (Level 3 plus) 
All going well this is the level that we can expect to return to when students are allowed 
on site in the staggered return – see the dates below.  
Where stay-at-home rules are still in place but high community vaccination and low 
transmission conditions are met, students will return to school in a staged way. This is 
a staggered return for prioritised cohorts, with no mingling or on-site activities. 
Students in Year 12 and those completing the HSC are already able to return in a lim-
ited way and this will continue for the remainder of Term 3 2021. From 25 October 
2021, these students will have full-time access to school campuses and their teachers. 
 
Full return (Level 3) 
If the local government area is deemed safe by NSW Health, schools may return directly 
to this level. We will be advised if this occurs for our school and the community will be 
notified by the school through our communication platforms. 
Areas across NSW that are removed from stay-at-home rules will return to school un-
der Level 3 settings. This is a full return for all students to schools, with reduced min-
gling and on-site activities. 
 
Order of return 
Please note these dates. At the beginning of Term 4, for the first 3 weeks, commencing 
Tuesday 5th October, through to Friday 22nd October learning from home will continue 
and children must be at home. A minimal amount of staff will be on site. While some 
students will return on site in specific grades, others will continue to learn from home 
and be supported by teaching staff until their allocated date to attend. Further advice 
will be provided in Term 4. 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/level-4-plus-schools
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/level-3-plus-schools
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/level-3-schools


Students will return to face-to-face learning with NSW Health-approved COVID-safe 
settings on school sites in the following order: 
From 25 October 2021 – Kindergarten, Year 1 and 12 
From 1 November 2021 – Years 2, 6 and 11 
From 8 November 2021 – Years 3, 4, 5, 7, 8, 9 and 10. 
We will be providing further advice as we develop our plan for a staged return. 
Vaccinations for school staff 
To ensure a COVID-safe return to school, all NSW public school and preschool staff on-
site to support the staged return of students will be required to be fully vaccinated. 
Any contractors, volunteers or people on site who require a Working With Children 
Check will also be required to have 2 doses of vaccination before returning to our 
school. 
Our staff have been encouraged to make use of the various routes for priority vaccina-
tion available to them and to book appointments for whatever vaccine is available as 
soon as possible. We will continue to work with NSW Health to prioritise vaccinations 
for all staff across NSW. 
 
All NSW school and preschool staff will be required to be fully vaccinated by 8 Novem-
ber. 
The department’s COVID-19 webpage is constantly being updated, and outlines the 
restrictions in our schools as well as other useful information and resources to keep 
you up to date and supported. 
Learning from Home 
The learning from home page has a wide range of curriculum-based activities to fur-
ther supplement your child’s learning, if required. 
We understand the pressures of parents both supervising learning from home as well 
as completing their own work. There are some helpful wellbeing tools available to help 
look after yourself and those around you. Parents are the best judge of what is appro-
priate for your child to be doing at home. Please don’t hesitate to reach out to me or 
your child’s teacher if you need further guidance or something is not working for you. 
Thank you again for your understanding and support of our school, please do not hesi-
tate to reach out if we can do anything to assist you and your family to help us all get 
through these challenging times. Keep up to date with the latest information from the 
Department of Education via the following link:  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19 
 

 
 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home/wellbeing
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19



































